
Board of Education Meeting Recap 
 
 
The Township High School District 211 Board of Education met on Thursday, January 
16, 2014, in the Anne Koller Board Meeting Room at the G.A. McElroy Administration 
Center.  The following is a recap of important items that were acted upon at the 
meeting. 
 
 
Recognitions 
 
The Board of Education recognized Fremd High School girl swimmers Erica King, 
Grace Kneller, Loretta Stelnicki, and Saki Takumiya who placed 9th in the 400-yard 
freestyle relay at the state meet. 
 
The Board recognized three District 211 students who were named to the Daily Herald’s 
Leadership Team for 2013-2014: Allison Oakes and Nicholas Vucovich from Fremd 
High School, and Kshama Shah from James B. Conant High School.  This honor 
recognizes students who are among the top in leadership through their involvement in 
school, church, and community organizations. 
 
 
Approval of Minutes 
 
The Board of Education approved the minutes from its regular meeting on December 
12, 2013. 
 
 
Placement Testing of Incoming Freshmen 
 
The Board received information on this year’s placement testing.  On December 7, 
2013, placement tests were administered to 2,855 of the anticipated 3,030 incoming 
freshmen.  

http://www.boarddocs.com/il/thsd211/Board.nsf/files/9FBJB64B2011/$file/Board%20Minutes%20December%2012%2C%202013.pdf
http://www.boarddocs.com/il/thsd211/Board.nsf/files/9FBJB64B2011/$file/Board%20Minutes%20December%2012%2C%202013.pdf


 
The Board of Education received information on the District’s involvement with 





The Board approved fees for Summer School 2014.  Summer School fees will remain 
$140 per semester for credit courses, and fees for non-credit physical education and 
activity camps will remain $70 per session.  The cost for invitation programs for 
incoming freshmen and sophomores will remain $30.  The fee for competitive varsity 



District 211, Mrs. Nowak was a special education teacher at Jacobs High School in 
Algonquin from 1993-



teacher at Hoffman Estates High School in 2001 before moving the following year to 
Schaumburg High School as a full-time fine arts teacher.  Mr. Hildebrand received his 
bachelor’s degree in Studio Art from Clarke College.  He received a master’s degree in 
Education from Olivet Nazarene University, and a second master’s degree in 
Educational Administration from Illinois State University. 
 
 
Next Board of Education Meeting 
 
The next scheduled regular Board of Education meeting will be held on Thursday, 
February 13, 2014, beginning at 7:30 p.m. in the Anne Koller Board Meeting Room at 
the G.A. McElroy Administration Center. 
 
 


